City of McCleary



STAFF REPORT

To:	Council
From:	Paul Nott
Date:	10/1/2024
Department:	Light and Power

Hello All,

Since our last report we have completed Pine Street re-build and cut over. We are waiting for communication transfers of their conductors then we will remove the pole stubs. We had 4 new customer services, and one underground fault on Olin Ave. Now we will begin rebuilding 4th Street back to Oak and all the lateral lines off those feeders. All our trucks passed the annual dielectric and DOT testing, and we have some general maintenance items that need addressed. The PUD was here this month and assisted us with a new battery bank for our substation.

As always, we are also working on customer service requests and maintenance issues as they arise.

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us...

GO HAWKS!!!

Paul